
▪ Receiving a diagnosis of autism spectrum disorder (ASD) can be difficult for a family. Some parents may question 
if the diagnosis is accurate. If parents have questions, they can ask the provider about his or her training and to 
explain the types of diagnostic tools used. Discuss any concerns in diagnosing ASD. While some may seek a second 
opinion, be mindful not to delay getting needed services.

▪ Along with a diagnosis of autism, parents have many emotions and may feel overwhelmed with all the options for 
treatment and therapies. After a child has received a medical diagnosis of autism spectrum disorder, parents 
should seek a reputable healthcare provider, particularly a developmental pediatrician or advanced practice 
nurse, who specializes in autism and has experience treating the disorder. After meeting with the physician, 
parents should work together to develop a treatment plan that addresses the child’s specific speech and 
language, occupational, physical, and behavioral needs. 

▪ Parents and caregivers can read books and search the internet to find information about autism as well as 
resources such as local services, interventions, therapies, programs, and supports. Parents can explore 
government agencies, organizations, research studies, and local groups that can provide information, guidance, 
and support. Searches may also help to identify conferences, webinars, and workshops providing current 
educational, medical, and therapeutic information. By attending, parents can also network to connect with other 
families, professionals, and community service providers in their area.

▪ Parents should contact either the early intervention program or the special services department in the local 
school district as early as possible. These organizations are the primary source of academic and educationally-
based therapeutic intervention for the child. 

▪ Parents might find it helpful to set up some folders or large envelopes in a organizational bin or filing cabinet to 
store information. It will be helpful to have a centralized location to keep information about service providers; 
medical, therapy and school reports; schedules; receipts and financial information; reading material; and other 
information related to the person with ASD. 

▪ Revealing the diagnosis of autism to others is a personal decision. Those who work with families of children with 
ASD on a regular basis find that it is most helpful for families when others are aware of the child’s needs. Without 
this knowledge, people may misunderstand the child’s behaviors. People tend to be more understanding when 
they are educated about the disorder and aware of the child’s strengths and challenges. Disclosing the diagnosis 
to those involved with the child helps them to support the child’s needs. 

▪ It’s important for children with ASD to be exposed to as many learning experiences as possible. Since many 
children with ASD have difficulties with communication, social interaction and transitions, community experiences 
are great opportunities for learning. It may be difficult for parents to bring their child with ASD to common places 
like the grocery store and library because of the difficulties these children have. It may take additional planning 
and support, but these experiences provide practice and help the child become more familiar with the community 
and other people.
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